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Scan the QR code

or click here to
sign up for our

Weekly
Wednesday

Update.

WEEKLY WEDNESDAY UPDATE
The Weekly Wednesday Update is our newsletter which we email every
Wednesday with oral health, health and policy updates from around the
state and nationally.

To view past issues click here.
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Dental Compact Bill Inches Closer
This week the Kansas Legislature is spending all of their
time on the floor debating and voting on bills in advance
of their first adjournment on April 5. Today the Senate
approved HB 2453, which will enable Kansas to join the
new interstate Dentist and Dental Hygienist Compact. The

http://visitor.r20.constantcontact.com/d.jsp?llr=ygaglqdab&p=oi&m=1103281455320&sit=f4dbqr4eb&f=4edc736e-55ca-4965-978f-ea42c2a90012
http://visitor.r20.constantcontact.com/d.jsp?llr=ygaglqdab&p=oi&m=1103281455320&sit=f4dbqr4eb&f=4edc736e-55ca-4965-978f-ea42c2a90012
http://visitor.r20.constantcontact.com/d.jsp?llr=ygaglqdab&p=oi&m=1103281455320&sit=f4dbqr4eb&f=4edc736e-55ca-4965-978f-ea42c2a90012
https://oralhealthkansas.org/WWU-past.html
https://kslegislature.org/li/b2023_24/measures/documents/hb2453_00_0000.pdf
https://ddhcompact.org/
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Senate has given preliminary approval to the bill and may give final approval in the next
couple of days. It previously passed the House by a vote of 119-0. The final step is for
Governor Kelly to sign the bill. The next step is for Governor Kelly to sign the bill. When she
does, Kansas is poised to become the sixth state to pass dental compact legislation. Seven
states need to pass the legislation in order for it to go into effect. Oral Health Kansas was
proud to support this legislation and looks forward to Kansas joining the compact.

Next week the budget conference committee will meet to discuss dozens of differences in the
House and Senate budget proposals. We will be following the meetings closely, as the Senate
has recommended $4.8 million to cover preventive dental care in Medicaid for adults. We
have met with the members of the budget conference committee to urge them to include the
funding in the final state budget. We are hopeful the funding will be approved, and preventive
dental coverage for adults will go into effect on July 1, 2024

March is Developmental
Disabilities Awareness Month!
Previously, we highlighted oral health challenges faced by
individuals with developmental disabilities and
introduced you to Oral Health Kansas’ ‘Pathways to Oral
Health’ team who are tackling such challenges in Kansas
and beyond. Through Pathways to Oral Health and our

Lived Experience Advisory Group, a specific barrier to care that disproportionately impacts
individuals and families with developmental disabilities was unveiled: access to sedation
dental care. 

What is the Sedation Dental Care Task Force?
The Sedation Dental Care Task Force is a collaborative dedicated to all things sedation dental
care in Kansas, including the identification of the current barriers to sedation dental care and
working on ways to remove these barriers across the state. Like Pathways to Oral Health, our
team is made up of families from the disability community, dental providers, sedation
providers, insurance representatives and more.

What is the Sedation Dental Care Task Force working on?
Sedation Dental Provider Survey
Individuals and families frequently spend hours calling dental offices trying to find a provider
who can complete essential dental care utilizing sedation. This is exhausting and
unfortunately often agonizing work. To both help with the identification of appropriate

https://oralhealthkansas.org/Testimony.html
https://oralhealthkansas.org/BasicPreventiveAdvocacy.html
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providers and highlight areas where there may be a shortage of providers, we have created a
sedation dental provider survey. This survey, to be sent out across the state, will gather critical
information about our sedation dental provider workforce, from where they are
geographically located to what types of sedation they provide to what insurance they accept. 

Sedation Dental Care in Hospitals and Ambulatory Care Centers
Some people need to receive dental care while being sedated in a hospital setting. Although
this is not required for all, for some individuals this is the safest way to ensure they receive the
essential dental care they need. However, it can be difficult for dental providers to book time
in hospital and ambulatory care settings. In 2023, the Kansas Medicaid program implemented
a new hospital code which allows hospitals and ambulatory care centers to be more
appropriately reimbursed for accepting dental cases. We hope to continue promoting use of
this code across the state to remove some of the barriers to hospital sedation dentistry. Click
here to view a list of the codes.

Youth Share Oral Health is Important
to Them
On February 21, Dental Program Director, Kathy Hunt and James
Davis, RDH, delivered a presentation entitled “Success Begins
with a Smile,”, to 24 young individuals residing in the Wyandotte

County Juvenile Detention Center in Kansas City, Kansas. The presentation centered on the
role good oral health plays not only in the young people’s overall health, but their ability to
succeed in life. After the workshop, the students shared their feedback in a survey. The results
were overwhelmingly positive:

Over 80% of participants said they believe having healthy teeth is important.
100% of participants said they learned something about oral health.
There was an 11% improvement in oral health knowledge.

Click here to view an infographic of the survey results. If you’re interested in learning more
about the workshop, email us at info@oralhealthkansas.org.

Thank you to CareSource for sponsoring the development of an impactful educational
program for Kansas youth!

https://oralhealthkansas.org/WWU/2024/3-27-2024/Hospital%20Dental%20Code%20FAQ.pdf
https://oralhealthkansas.org/WWU/2024/3-27-2024/SUCCESS%20BEGINS%20WITH%20A%20SMILE%20infographic.pdf
https://oralhealthkansas.org/info@oralhealthkansas.org
https://www.caresource.com/
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KDHE Bureau of Oral Health Spring
Newsletter
The Kansas Department of Bureau of Oral Health has a newsletter with
news from around the state. Read their Spring edition here. Visit their

website

Shawnee County Needs Assessment
Shawnee County residents are encouraged to take part in the
Community Health Needs Assessment which is conducted every
three years to assess public health issues present in Shawnee
County and help develop strategies to address them. The survey
takes less than 10 minutes and is available in English and
Spanish. The survey will be open until April 30.

Upcoming Events
Course: An Introduction to Value-Based Care in Oral
Health: Moving from Volume to Value, 1 CE. Click here for
the course information.
Self paced courses: Providing Oral Health Care to Autistic
Individuals and Caring for Individuals with Disabilities:
Practical Considerations for Dental Providers.

Alliance for a Healthy Kansas monthly meetings, Events | Alliance for a Healthy Kansas 2022
(expandkancare.com)
Webinar: Join a Conversation with Rep. Alma S. Adams about Black Maternal Health and
Oral Health, April 8 from 10:30 a.m.â€“ 11 CST. Register here.
Save the date! 2024 Conference on Oral Health will be Friday, November 8 at the Kansas
State Olathe Campus, 22201 W Innovation Dr., Olathe, KS.

If you would like to add your event to this list, email info@oralhealthkansas.org.

https://content.govdelivery.com/attachments/KSDHE/2024/03/06/file_attachments/2805514/BOH%20Newsletter%20March%202024.pdf
https://www.kdhe.ks.gov/619/Oral-Health
https://www.kdhe.ks.gov/619/Oral-Health
https://ow.ly/aulZ50QTrRL
https://ow.ly/Plit50QTrRO
https://www.carequest.org/education/course/introduction-value-based-care-oral-health-moving-volume-value/overview?utm_campaign=Webinars&utm_medium=email&_hsmi=250308208&_hsenc=p2ANqtz-_441S3-5136EtLs6HnjCfs5kRHcrUsuabbO_R3OnMKe6zF76JadMulEsle17WGHFI3GbZ3Np1lwUCzDVWbowg3ngDV4wUPiTKepneO8DGPUIKJRs4&utm_content=250311004&utm_source=hs_email
https://email.carequest.org/e3t/Ctc/GF+113/d2jdCv04/VVR6R17l0mslVqWxFS6_1_yVW1h36Dw51N0SPN2x86zl3qgyTW95jsWP6lZ3lqW2zC6_474F3SNW3FkzQT52b5QhW4DYs0l6b9nJrN3Db9VZZR_NrW78QhPT96ZHGzW63bFHR7ztKm1W7HpNhP3cBwyvW8Cpk582SlCrcW7Kd2PD4jfgj6W73kPr_5Y7NW0W6DDrW12FQMVXW49fM1D8x5cJMVRXrnp8557yTW2mWCBw3PHGxhW7DtG8l4kYsNjW8TqsCL5-Yh2PW4shNpr52fvHrW2bVJsX4HGJvlW4G4xNR8mDqPXW7dKMXd6blQw5VQnckD713SgPN7fdbQ-fKQwVMvdylR8x0sMW5SNKdx2rs7f1W3KxZMz3vwt7DW2M0fvS1W9CzqW7zL31Y3FhHMJW7ZRg5K7BvWVPW4rZgNb4R7FhLW3R9q4z3kXdmPf6Z46wK04
https://email.carequest.org/e3t/Ctc/GF+113/d2jdCv04/VVR6R17l0mslVqWxFS6_1_yVW1h36Dw51N0SPN2x86zl3qgyTW95jsWP6lZ3lqW2zC6_474F3SNW3FkzQT52b5QhW4DYs0l6b9nJrN3Db9VZZR_NrW78QhPT96ZHGzW63bFHR7ztKm1W7HpNhP3cBwyvW8Cpk582SlCrcW7Kd2PD4jfgj6W73kPr_5Y7NW0W6DDrW12FQMVXW49fM1D8x5cJMVRXrnp8557yTW2mWCBw3PHGxhW7DtG8l4kYsNjW8TqsCL5-Yh2PW4shNpr52fvHrW2bVJsX4HGJvlW4G4xNR8mDqPXW7dKMXd6blQw5VQnckD713SgPN7fdbQ-fKQwVMvdylR8x0sMW5SNKdx2rs7f1W3KxZMz3vwt7DW2M0fvS1W9CzqW7zL31Y3FhHMJW7ZRg5K7BvWVPW4rZgNb4R7FhLW3R9q4z3kXdmPf6Z46wK04
https://email.carequest.org/e3t/Ctc/GF+113/d2jdCv04/VVR6R17l0mslVqWxFS6_1_yVW1h36Dw51N0SPN2x86xz5nR32W5BWr2F6lZ3mPVKjXxF5hYmhyW5L4bpf2Xm9-NW1WDTY97Ygp7zW6hNRDN2t4Pn3W7y5Whg5_T9T5W6bcyqy7QyK6SW1qYSWD1qKPSdW1vFZ3F7Xwg17W2b1MJH5J5BS0W8ktFDV6R7tzdN1Bj_Smbc10CN3ZLWpWZCnFYN3xW2sHFzPrTW2YJdKM8KtmDKVY_hdM7q03SQW68J8ZP4LZbMsW2fvqky4dSMcQW2jB6n_7p3SJRW2mNMcF25hvsXW6-K-m87DdhhzW38j2hC6G-8HWW7qY2GR5kMBBHW2S1-Jk8pm6fpVzYxTR8TGcMwW3FqDwJ78PSwyV2mNJC932Vy1W5y0_Tt55YklQW1n5z3Y3q4pTyW21CZFy7C5nq1W5KMb3H3cGKvBW7WbB7y3d8d_fW5SR7DF2MPBhZN4r041BzywFWW6cgtqZ4n31Yzf690Mvn04
https://email.carequest.org/e3t/Ctc/GF+113/d2jdCv04/VVR6R17l0mslVqWxFS6_1_yVW1h36Dw51N0SPN2x86xz5nR32W5BWr2F6lZ3mPVKjXxF5hYmhyW5L4bpf2Xm9-NW1WDTY97Ygp7zW6hNRDN2t4Pn3W7y5Whg5_T9T5W6bcyqy7QyK6SW1qYSWD1qKPSdW1vFZ3F7Xwg17W2b1MJH5J5BS0W8ktFDV6R7tzdN1Bj_Smbc10CN3ZLWpWZCnFYN3xW2sHFzPrTW2YJdKM8KtmDKVY_hdM7q03SQW68J8ZP4LZbMsW2fvqky4dSMcQW2jB6n_7p3SJRW2mNMcF25hvsXW6-K-m87DdhhzW38j2hC6G-8HWW7qY2GR5kMBBHW2S1-Jk8pm6fpVzYxTR8TGcMwW3FqDwJ78PSwyV2mNJC932Vy1W5y0_Tt55YklQW1n5z3Y3q4pTyW21CZFy7C5nq1W5KMb3H3cGKvBW7WbB7y3d8d_fW5SR7DF2MPBhZN4r041BzywFWW6cgtqZ4n31Yzf690Mvn04
https://www.expandkancare.com/events/
https://www.expandkancare.com/events/
https://www.carequest.org/education/webinars/chew-conversation-representative-alma-s-adams
https://oralhealthkansas.org/info@oralhealthkansas.org
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Congratulations to Marlou Wegener,
Dental Champions Class 1 member and
former Oral Health Kansas Board
member, who will be receiving The
ATHENA Leadership Award on April 4 at

the Greater Topeka Partnership Annual Meeting Awards. This
award is designed to highlight excellence in female leadership,
acknowledging the courage, collaboration and impact of women
making a difference in our community.Â  Marlou is being recognized for her exceptional
leadership and impactful volunteerism across various facets of the community.

Sugary Drink Display
We have Adult and Children's Sugary Drink Display's available for
reservations. These displays are eye catching at exhibits, schools,
library, dental offices, clinics and just about anywhere you see them!

We only have a limited amount so please sign up soon if you're interested in reserving one.
Click here to learn more about sugary drink display reservations!

Follow Us

Oral Health Kansas • PO BOX 4567 • Topeka, KS 66604 
785.235.6039 phone • 785.233.5564 fax • info@oralhealthkansas.org 
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https://tkmagazine.com/blog/2024/3/18/greater-topeka-partnership-announces-2024-recipients-of-partnership-annual-meeting-awards
http://www.oralhealthkansas.org/SugaryDrink.html
https://twitter.com/OralHealth_KS
https://twitter.com/OralHealth_KS
https://www.instagram.com/oralhealthks/
https://www.instagram.com/oralhealthks/
https://www.linkedin.com/groups/2915638/profile
https://www.linkedin.com/groups/2915638/profile
mailto:info@oralhealthkansas.org

